St Luke's Catholic Primary School Newsletter 11th May 2018



ROYAL WEDDING WEEK

Congratulations to the pupils in Year Three who represented our school this week. They took part in the Frodsham and Villages Diamond Cricket Tournament. This version of the game was relatively new to all our pupils however, they returned with smiles on their faces and proudly wearing a bronze medal having come third in the competition. This is an example of the confidence our pupils are now displaying following the increased participation over the past three years. Thank you to Mr Broome who was our Grandparent volunteer on the day.

You may well have noticed the recent television advertising campaign for the Daily Mile, we are very proud to say this is something that is now well established here at St. Luke's. We have now been participating in this for almost two years. We firmly believe that this is having a positive impact on our health and wellbeing. We would like to invite all parents to join us on our daily mile on Friday 25th May at 2.40 pm.

Yesterday the whole school attended church to celebrate as a school and parish community the feast of the Ascension. As always we were very proud of the way our pupils conducted themselves. Thank you to Father Kenny for leading us in this celebration.

We would like to invite you to view some of the wonderful art work that has been produced by our pupils during the recent Artsmark week. We are very excited to be holding our first exhibition at the Castle Park Arts Centre from Wednesday 15th May. We have a small exhibit in the Café area of the centre. We are so proud of our children's work we want to share it with our local community and visitors. We hope that over the next six weeks you will visit the centre with friends and family and share in this exciting experience for our pupils. We hope this is the first of many exhibitions.

E. Murtagh

Head teacher



Don't forget to regularly check our school calendar of events on our website.

Menu Week – 2– There is a Royal Menu option on Thursday.



CONGRATULATIONS PRINCE HARRY AND MEGAN ON THEIR FORTHCOMING WEDDING SATURDAY 19TH MAY.



As part of our school celebrations, we invite children to dress in RED WHITE AND BLUE on Friday 18th May, they can even wear a Harry or Megan mask on the day!! We kindly ask for a donation of £1 per child payable on ParentPay.



St Luke's Pre School Congratulations Prince Harry and Megan

Friday 18th May 2018 pre-school will be having **a 'Royal Wedding' day**. The children are invited to dress for the occasion or wear something red, white and blue. The children will be participating in Royal activities leading up to the 'big day'.







Friends of St Luke's

Friends of St Lukes AGM and planning session for the Summer Fayre Thursday 10th May at 2.30pm at school has been cancelled and rescheduled for **14th June @2.30pm**



Church Events

EXPLORE PENTECOST: Tuesday 22nd of May, 7pm-8:30pm in the ParishCentre. SYMT (Shrewsbury Youth Mission Team) has organised a celebration! It's time for a Pentecost party! EXPLORE: Revival @ St. Luke's Frodsham – a SYMT night of music and fun! If you are in Class 6 or Secondary school and love music then this event is for you. Join the SYMT for a night of fun, uplifting music, inspiring talks, prayer and food HERE IN YOUR PARISH! We start with a time of games and then move into some praise and worship. Parishioners are more than welcome to attend this event and join in. #aintnopartylikeapentecostparty

St. Luke's Church invites all children up to Year 3 to join the Children's Liturgy at the Parish Centre on the first Sunday of the month at 10am. Parents with young children are welcome to stay too. This is an opportunity the Church is offering to help the children understand the Gospel at their level and participate in the Sunday Eucharist. Please spread the word and we are looking forward to seeing new children joining in!

Our **Facebook** page can be found by searching for @stlukesfrodsham, 'Like' or 'Follow' and turn on notifications to receive instant updates.



Attendance

Congratulations to Reception for 100% attendance this week and Class 6 for 99%. A huge well done this week to all those classes with no late arrivals so nearly there for the other classes, let's go for a clean sweep next week!!

	Attendance	Lates
Reception	100%	1
Class 6	99%	0
Class 5	98.5%	0
Class 2	98.5%	1
Class 3	98.5%	2
Class 1	98.4%	1
Class 4	98.1%	0

Frodsham and Villages School Partnership.

School Sport Co-ordinator is required from September 2018 initially, for one year. If you are interested in the role, please see the advert on our school website, noticeboard or visit www,helsbyhigh.org.uk for further details and application form.

St Luke's Little Tots Playgroup

When: Come and join us Wednesdays during term time 9:00-11.

Where: School Hall

Everyone is welcome. Snacks and drinks for children -Tea and coffee for parents Suggested donation of £1.

<u>Twitter Accounts</u> School Twitter feed: @stlukesfrodsham,

Reception: @FS2StLukesFrod

Year 1: @Y1StLukesFrod Year 2: @Y2StLukesFrod Year 3: @Y3StLukesFrod Year 4: @Y4StLukesFrod Year 5: @Y5StLukesFrod Year 6: @Y6StLukesFrod

Turn on notifications to receive instant updates.

Music group St Luke's Parish

The group plays the **second** Sunday of each month during the 10am Mass.

The rehearsals are every Wednesday 7.30-8 in St Luke's parish centre **except** the Wednesday immediately after playing.

Children (and adults) from St Luke's school are welcome to attend rehearsal and/or sing in Mass.